St. Matthew
Catholic Church (1909)

13782 Decoursey Pike

Morning View, KY. 41063

May 30 & May 31, 2020

Pentecost Sunday

Mass Schedule
Parochial Admin.......Fr. Augustine Aidoo Saturday 5 PM  Sunday 9 AM
i Tuesday —Adoration 7:30 AM-Mass 8:30 AM
Wednesday 6:30 PM
Friday 8:30 AM
Confessions
Saturday 4 PM-Sunday 8 AM

Rectory Phone 859-356-6530
FaX.oovinirenevcrncneeeen . 859-356-1695
Emergency.......coiiinirnnnn.859-638-8225
Email.......stmatthew13782@gmail.com

Religious Ed
Rosanne Rawe 859-635-1572 (masks should be worn during COI’IfGSSiO]’I)

Bulletin Announcements/Prayer List

Linda Fryman.....................859-240-2377

Welcome to St. Matthew Parish

frymanlinda@gmail.com

Parish Historian/Cleaning Team/Cemetery Info To register and become a member of St. Matthew: Please see Father, Linda Fryman, Rosanne Rawe,

or Lisa Cooper to fill out a registration form. We welcome you and hope you enjoy attending Mass
Patty Neuspickel..............859-472-2508 at our little parish. We pride ourselves on being a faith family that welcomes all to join and get to
know us. If you aren’t Catholic and have thought about becoming Catholic or would like to know
more about the Catholic faith, please call the rectory and leave a call back number or see Fr. Augus-
tine after Mass.

Website.....http://www.stmatthewskenton.org




Mass Intentions

Saturday, 30 May
For the Living and Dead Members of
Qur Parish

Sunday, 31 May
For Henrietta Zellerer

Tuesday, 2 June
For George Martin Leming
Wednesday, 3 June

For the Living and Dead Members of
Our Parish

Friday, 5 June

For the Special Intentions of
Brenda Bridges

Saturday, 6 June

For the Living and Dead Members of
Our Parish

Sunday, 7 June
For Nancy Tepe

Please continue to have Mass-
es prayed for your loved ones.
Call or mail in requests.

Upcoming Readings

Sunday—May 31 Pentecost Sunday

First—Acts 2:1-11

Psalm—Psalm 104:24, 29-31, 34
Second—1 Corinth. 12:3b--7, 12-13
Gospel-—John 20:19-23

Monday-June 1
First—Genesis 3:9-15
Psalm—Psalm 87:1-3, 5-7

Gospel—John 19-25-34

Tuesday-June 2

First—2 Peter 3:12-15A, 17-18
Psalm: Psalm 90

Gospel-Mark 12:13-17
Wednesday —June 3

First—2 Timothy 2:8-15
Psalm-Psalm 25
Gospel- Mark 12:28-34

Thursday-June 4

First— Acts 22:30; 23:6-11
Psalm—Psalm 16
Gospel—John 17:20-26

Friday-June 5

First— 2 Timothy 3:10-17
Psalm—Psalm 119
Gospel—Mark 12:10-17

Saturday AM-June 6

First— 2 Timothy 4:1-8
Psalm—- Psalm 71
Gospel—Mark 12:38-44

Sunday- June 7 Most Holy Trinity
First—Exodus 34:4b-6-9
Psalm—Daniel 3:52-55

Second—2 Corinthians 13:11-13
Gospel—John 3:16-18

LEEEEEEEEEEEEEESESE L LS LSS

Since we are unsure who will feel comfortable coming back to

church at this time, we will not list the Lectors in the bulletin but
will ask the prior week who is willing to read the following week.
Once we can openly attend church, we will again have a schedule.

Your can read the bulletin on our website

The bulletins are posted at www.stmatthewskenton.org. Our Mass will be online at 7:30AM.
Just go to the website and click ‘Fr. Augustine’s Sunday Mass’ at the very top of the page.



Parish News

MASSES TO RESUME-WITHIN GUIDELINES

See guidelines on the last page of the bulletin. It is very important that you do not attend Mass if

you are sick, have a fever, have been exposed to anyone with COVID-19, or if you feel your health
is in any way endangered by being around other people. The Bishop wants you to know that the
dispensation from your Sunday obligation to attend Mass is still in effect if you feel compromised in

Wedding Anniversary Vespers

The Diocese has Vespers for milestone wedding anniversaries each year at the Cathedral.
This year’s will be on September 27. We need to send in everyone who is having the follow-
ing anniversaries so the Bishop can send out a congratulatory certificate and invite the
couples to the Cathedral to be recognized. Unfortunately, when St. Matthew’s database was
created, the wedding dates were not entered for existing parishioners. Please let Linda
Fryman know your wedding date and place of the ceremony as soon as you can. You can call
and leave a message (859-240-2377) or email (frymanlinda@gmail.com). Thanks!

Additional Thank You to All Involved with Basement Flood

Last week, we forgot two mention two additional helpers in the basement cleaning...Brody
Baker and Ethan Thorwarth. Thank you both for coming with your fathers and helping clean.
Sorry for leaving you out of last week’s ‘thank you'’.

Thank You to BJ Fryman for Recording Mass

Those of you who have been watching the weekly Mass from St. Matthew on Youtube know how well done
they have been and appreciate the fact that we can watch our ‘own’ Mass each week instead of someone
else’s. Thank you to BJ Fryman for using his time and talent in making this possible. The editing process takes
him around four hours so it is a time consuming project. If you see BJ, let him know we appreciate his work.

Only One More Weekend for Fr. Augustine

Sadly, we will only have one more weekend with Fr. Augustine after this weekend. When you
see him let him know how much we have appreciated having him with us for this past year.
We have learned much especially about the Bible. Unfortunately, we cannot have our usual
going away meal as we have done in the past but we can all make him aware of how much
we enjoyed having him, how much we will miss him, and thank him for being a great pastor
to us.




May Birthdays
May 30—Mark Cooper

Mass Schedule
Saturday 5PM
Sunday 9 AM
=L Tuesday Adoration 7:30
— - Tuesday Mass 8:30 AM

Qe S Wednesday 6:30 PM
ST BT IER!
CELEBRATE LIFEL Friday 8:30 AM

Wear your favor! om g past year,
obey all social t outside with

June Birthdays

June 9—Wanda Bach
June 22—Lisa Cooper
June 27—Austin Schroder
June Anniversaries

June 29—Tim and JoAnn

Post o photo on the Cross thi Facebook page SCh |aChter

at www.focebook com/CTBFarlife/

Thank you Fr. Augustine
for blessing the cemetery
on Memorial Day.

Cross the Bridge for Life-In the interest of
the health and safety of Cross the Bridge
for Life participants and their families, and
to help prevent the spread of the COVID-
19 virus, Cross the Bridge for Life 2020 has
been cancelled.

CCD Parents VERY IMPORTANT!

You will receive an email from Rosanne § pjaase do not forget to mail or drop off your weekly

Rawe with guidelines on what . .
_ offering for our collection. As most everyone knows,
knowledge is expected from each grade.

Parents, please go over the material we operate on a very close budget so your weekly gifts
with your child/children. Children will be
advanced to the next grade and start
fresh in August. (We hope). Please re-

spond to Rosanne and let her know you

are very important. Unfortunately, the bills continue to
come in during this time. Your help is greatly appreciat-
ed. The mailing address is on the front page of the
bulletin. Thank you so much. May God Bless Each and

received the email.
Every One of You!

God Bless Our Parishioners! Thank You So Much!
Weekly Offering
May 24: Offering $1,632 Votive Lights $8.00

Prayer Requests

Jerry Ehlman (back in hospital), Eileen Ehlman, Sherri Moffett, Kenny Neuspickel, Kathy Barth, Yandell
Schneider, Charles Taylor, Ed Gripshover, Joy Sowder, Kathy Proctor, David Roland, Joseph Cooley, Steve
Elmlinger, Richard Bacon, Rita Funke, Albert Proctor, Maxine Kordenbrock, the family of Jim Diskin, Sarah

Hoffman, Mary Louise Cross (just out of hospital), and everyone touched by the Corona virus.




$t. Matthew Catholic Church
13782 Decomrgey PiGe

Morning View, KY. 41063
Dear Parishioners,

The Bishop has agreed to allow us to hold Masses again effective on Wednesday, May 20. There are, how-
ever, some rules to which we must adhere to comply with social distancing guidelines.

It is important to remember that if you are sick (not only with the possibility of Corona), please do not come to
Mass. The dispensation is still effective for missing Sunday Mass obligation for being sick or being a person
who has a high possibility of catching an iliness.

We are asked to not gather outside or just inside of church to visit.
Father cannot greet people when the enter or when they leave church.

You will be assisted by an usher to find a seat which will be six feet from other parishioners.
Families may sit together in the same pew. There will be tape on the pew noting which end to sit.

There will be no singing because it is believed to raise the possibility of spreading the virus. Books and the
Response Cards will not be in the pews. You will have papers with the responses on them as well as the
day’s readings. You are to take these with you. Do not leave them in the pew after you have used them.

There is to only be one person at a time in the bathrooms.

Please try not to touch any surface that is not necessary. Doors will be propped open so you will not have to
touch them.

If you have access to a mask, you are asked to wear it if you feel comfortable doing so.

Ushers will let each know when they may go forward for Communion beginning in the back. Please turn left
and go through the hallway to return to your pew.

There will be no gifts brought up. Father will be wearing a mask when distributing Communion. If you are
wearing a mask you remove it when taking Communion. Receiving will be in hand only. There will be no
servers used.

There will be a basket at the back of church for you to drop your contributions into. Collection will not be taken
up during Mass to lessen traffic in the center aisle.

Father will enter and exit the sanctuary from the side.
We need volunteers to stay after Mass and help disinfect the pews, bathrooms, door handles, etc.

These are trying and different times. Let us be grateful that we may once again receive Our Lord even if we
must adhere to some very unfamiliar rules to do so.

God Bless and Keep You,



